
QUESTION ON NOTICE 
 

No. 635 
 

asked on Tuesday, 23 May 2023 
 

MR P WEIR ASKED THE MINISTER FOR RESOURCES (HON S STEWART)—  
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the lease of Double Island to Fortune Island Holding Company— 
Will the Minister advise of any breach notices issued to Fortune Island Holding 
Capital since 2015, including (a) the date of notice, (b) reason for the breach and (c) 
date the breach was rectified? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
Breach notices cannot be issued under the Land Act 1994. 
 
I understand Cairns Regional Council and other government agencies have issued 
notices to the lessee. 
 
I can advise the Department of Resources notified Fortune Island Holding Company 
it will ask the Land Court of Queensland to determine whether its lease over the 
island should be forfeited. 
 


